
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND HEALTH COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6, 2016 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call

At Vice Chairman Linda Aylward called the meeting to order and Elia Torres called the roll:

Present in Person:
Vice Chair Linda Aylward, Vance Antoniou, Alex Pino

Absent: 

Chairman Patty Kalinowski, Rob Haas, Laurie Cameron

Also Present:

Steve and Mary Schweinsberg, Prairieland Disposal Services





Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting LLC

Jackie Andrew, Village Trustee




Susan Allman, Village Forester





Elia Torres, Deputy Village Clerk

2.
Approval of Minutes from the July 5, 2016 Environmental and Health Commission meeting

The Minutes of the July 5, 2016 Environmental and Health Commission (“E&H”) meeting were not approved due to a lack of quorum.
3.
Public Comment

There was no public comment.
4.
Update - Waste Hauling and Food Scrap Program, Steve Schweinsberg, Prairieland Disposal

Steve Schweinsberg supplied the E&H with the North Barrington Monthly Tonnage Report for waste 

hauling and recycling to date. He summarized the report and indicated that the Village is averaging 

approximately thirty percent per month in recycling tonnages. He stated that he would like to separate 

Wynstone subdivision from the rest of the Village and provide separate reports in order to get an idea 

of which communities are doing more recycling. Mr. Antoniou stated that once Mr. Schweinsberg 

supplies the separate report for Wynstone he will discuss the percentages with the Wynstone Property 
Owner’s Association Manager. 
Mr. Schweinsberg indicated that he would have a representative from Prairieland attend the concert in 
the park September 10th as well as the Fall Fest October 8, 2016.

Mr. Schweinsberg mentioned that since the mailing of the food scrap postcard there were about six 

or seven new residents who subscribed to the food scrap program, bringing the total subscribers to 

thirty-one. He stated that he feels that attending Village events and communicating with residents will 

increase more food scrap subscriptions. 
Mr. Schweinsberg indicated that some residents may also be composting on their own, and that may 
have an effect on the number of residents who subscribe to the food scrap program.
Ms. Aylward asked if there is a method to track if residents subscribed to the yard waste program are

putting food scraps in with the yard waste. Mr. Schweinsberg indicated that about 20 percent of the

134 yard waste subscribers are putting food scraps in their yard waste. He stated that he also

shared the numbers with the Solid Waste Agency of Lake County “SWALCO”. He indicated that SWALCO is pushing for residents to add food scraps in their yard waste. Ms. Aylward stated that on SWALCO’s website they indicate that they do not allow pet waste in with yard waste. Mr.

Schweinsberg explained that this is due to some composting facilities not allowing pet waste with yard waste recycling. He noted that Prairieland delivers the yard waste to Midwest Organics and they allow kitty litter and pet waste.

Mr. Schweinsberg reminded the E&H that the Prairieland accepts electronics recycling for all residents of North Barrington free of charge at the facility on Pepper Road. He also noted that Prairieland will be accepting pumpkins and cornstalk recycling free of charge at the facility and together with yard waste recycling.
There was discussion regarding separating the rest of the Village with the Wynstone Subdivision in order to get a more accurate percentage of tonnages. Mr. Schweinsberg expressed concern with the low weight of recycling picked up from the Wynstone Subdivision. Mr. Schweinsberg stated that many people might not be aware of the importance of recycling and where it goes. He was of the opinion that educating people about recycling may help increase recycling. 

There was discussion regarding different methods to encourage residents to recycle. Mr. Schweinsberg mentioned that Lake County has an informational magnet with a slogan “Recycle First Trash Last” with pictures of recyclable items. He stated that there was discussion at a meeting held in McHenry, which he attended, and they discussed turning the magnet into stickers to place on garbage containers. He indicated that he would look into the cost to convert the magnet into a sticker. 

Mr. Antoniou inquired about the recycling of batteries. Mr. Schweinsberg stated the Prairieland accepts batteries for drop off at the Pepper Road facility. 
Ms. Aylward suggested having a meeting with Laura Ramirez, Wynstone Property Owner’s Association Manager, regarding the recycling tonnage reports in the Wynstone Subdivision. Mr. Antoniou stated that he would pass on the reports provided by Prairieland Disposal and discuss it with Ms. Ramirez. 
Mr. Schweinsberg indicated that he would attend the October 4, 2016 E&H meeting and provide the separate tonnage reports for the Wynstone Subdivision and the rest of the Village. He stated he would also provide an update in regards to the proposed stickers. 
5.
Update-Eton Park signs-review design choices

Ms. Aylward noted that the E&H chose to create a sign indicating that Eton Park south and a portion of Eton Park north are conservation areas. She asked Ms. Schumm how many signs she would recommend placing at Eton Park south and north. Ms. Schumm stated that the survey that is to be conducted may give a good idea of boundary lines of the site. She stated that the signs can possibly be used as boundary signs. Ms. Schumm said that it may be cost effective to order one dozen signs versus only a few. Ms. Aylward indicated that she is awaiting a price quote from the sign company. She stated that she is inquiring about who will be installing the signs. Ms. Aylward summarized the details of the signs to be made. She noted that they would be 18”x 24” and posted on treated wood. 
6.
Update- maintenance at Eton Park and Flint Creek
Nancy Schumm, Schumm Consulting LLC, introduced herself as an independent consultant for the Village on primarily environmental issues. She stated that she and ENCAP continue to do some management on the Flint Creek Restoration Project. She stated that the Village received a grant from the Illinois Environmental Protection Agency and they require maintenance of the creek for several years. She stated that ENCAP continues to monitor the creek to make sure that rocks are not floating away and they also check for invasive species. She indicated that there has been an issue with the dam on the northern end of the Flint Creek Watershed Project. She stated that ENCAP did not do work on the dam because dam removal is regulated and can be complicated. She said that there are new land owners who are interested in repairing the dam because water tends to flow out and there have been fish kills this year. Ms. Aylward asked what caused the fish kill. Ms. Schumm indicated that there was a drop in dissolved oxygen levels in the water, which caused the fish to suffocate. 
Ms. Schumm indicated that she has asked for an update from ENCAP in regards to what the target species are at Eton Park, when their next visit to the park will be, and if they have noticed any issues or observations. 
She mentioned that ENCAP made larger signs for notifying residents of herbicide spraying at Eton Park and she stated that they also cleared out the cattails with the help of Prairieland Disposal. She indicated that a survey was ordered for Eton Park, which was delayed due to road work being conducted. She stated that the survey is expected to be completed within the next couple of weeks. She mentioned that the Boy Scout continues to work on the kiosk project at north Eton Park. She explained that information about the Flint Creek Watershed Project and why the Village does restoration of the wetlands in the area will be posted in the Kiosk.
Ms. Schumm mentioned the E&H’s concern with Purple Loosestrife. She indicated that the plant was successfully eradicated approximately ten to twenty years ago. She explained that the plant appears to be returning. She stated the issue with Purple Loosestrife is that it attracts bad bugs, it clogs water ways and sewer pipes, and it is a highly invasive species. She indicated it also can be easily transferred easily from one water body to the next. She stated that the plant is going to be a targeted species at both north and South Eton Park. She indicated that there are other areas where the Purple Loosestrife is growing. She asked the E&H if they were interested in discussing ideas to eradicate the plant. She suggested possibly having information in a newsletter. Ms. Aylward inquired about a beetle that has been used as a way to eliminate the plant. Ms. Schumm indicated that the method has been successfully used in the past. Ms. Schumm suggested hiring an individual that is familiar with the subject to write an article and make recommendations on recognition and treatments for Purple Loosestrife. Ms. Allman indicated that she has an article from Lake County that she can pass on to the E&H for reference. 
Mr. Pino asked Ms. Schumm if she was aware of the origin of the mulch at Eton Park south. Ms. Schumm indicated that there was some tree removal a couple of years ago. She stated that the intent is for ENCAP to come out and burn the debris in the winter. Mr. Pino asked if ENCAP plans to visit Eton Park south in the winter. Ms. Schumm indicated that ENCAP plans to make one last visit in the fall. Ms. Schumm stated that she asked ENCAP for an update regarding which species are scheduled to be targeted in the fall. She indicated that when she receives the report she will pass it on to the E&H. Mr. Pino asked if ENCAP plans to seed. Ms. Schumm stated that ENCAP should include the information with their report on whether seeding will be recommended in the winter.
Ms. Aylward indicated that the conservation signs for Eton Park are expected to be posted before the next E&H meeting on October 4th. 
7.
Discuss ideas for E&H postcard

Ms. Aylward mentioned that the E&H discussed getting a postcard out in the fall at the last meeting. Members discussed ideas of what would be featured on the postcard. Ms. Allman mentioned that there will be a brush pick up/chipping day October 17th. She suggested possibly adding the information on the postcard. Mr. Pino inquired about the cost of a postcard mailing. Ms. Torres stated that it costs approximately $400-$600. Trustee Andrew suggested adding a blurb requesting volunteers for the commission. Ms. Aylward asked Mr. Pino to create a draft postcard and have it ready to be mailed after the Fall Fest October 8th, but before Thanksgiving. Mr. Pino agreed. 
8.
Discuss ideas for E&H area at the Fall Festival 

Ms. Aylward mentioned that the E&H will have an area at the Fall Fest. She noted that there are some informational handouts that were left from last year’s Fall Fest that can be handed out this year. She stated that Prairieland Disposal would also be in attendance to discuss the food scrapes program and recycling. Ms. Torres noted that she ordered a six-foot table for the area. 
9.
Discuss the E&H's section on the Village website
Ms. Aylward asked the E&H if anyone has had a chance to look at the E&H page on the website. Some members stated that they had not had a chance to visit the page. Ms. Aylward was of the opinion that currently the information available on the page appears to be sufficient. 
10.
Old Business/New Business

Ms. Allman mentioned that the Village will be having a brush pickup/chipping program on October 17, 2016. She stated that Cuba Township will be doing the pickup. Ms. Allman indicated that she would send the information to Mr. Pino to possibly add to the postcard. 

Ms. Aylward informed the E&H that the Girl Scouts and Cub Scouts have already reached out to her to volunteer for events for Earth Day/Arbor Day. Mr. Antoniou mentioned possibly having a cleanup day.
11.
Adjournment

At 8:44 p.m. Vice Chair Linda Aylward declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the E&H meeting held October 4, 2016
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________

Elia Torres

Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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